
 Newsletter: Thursday 15th June 2023 

Vision: 
Our school empowers all students to embrace learning, achieve their personal 

best while developing their emotional, social and physical wellbeing, and 
through this make positive contributions to the community. 

Term wrap up 
We are at the end of another busy term and 
as staff we often catch ourselves with how 
quickly these weeks are flying by.   
 
Term 2 has been extremely busy for our stu-
dents with two camps (Grade 3/4 to Forest 
Lodge and 5/6 to the snow), ANZAC Day, 
Winter sports, district athletics, cross country,  
transition with the Kindergarten and Second-
ary College, our Mother’s Day afternoon tea 
and plenty of learning in the mix as well. 
 
I would like to say well done to all our stu-
dents for their dedication and commitment to 
their learning.  We have, again, seen some 
excellent  learning growth across the Semes-
ter in all subject areas.  Congratulations to 
those students who have achieved success 
over the last semester with nights of reading/
home reading, sports (swimming, athletics, 
cross country, football, and soccer), learning 
growth and/or completing learning goals. 
 
Our students have shown great resiliency 
making it through these last few weeks.  We 
have had some colds/flu (a little covid) sneak 
in over the last couple of weeks.  Hopefully 
with the term break coming up it will be a 
chance for students and families to rest and 
recover. 
 
Staff are finalising student semester reports.  
These reports will be live to families on Com-
pass on Friday 23rd June. 
 
Term 3 will commence on Monday 10

th
 July.  

We will be kicking off the term with parent/
teacher interviews in the first few weeks.  In-
formation will be on Compass in the first week 
back. 

 

 

 

 

 

The end of term sees the end of Sandra’s 
time as Business Manager at WDPS. Natalie 
will resume her role at the start of term 3 after 
a year of family leave.  

I would like to say a massive thank you to 
Sandra for her dedication and commitment to 
our school. We have loved having Sandra as 
a member of our Welshpool family. We will 
continue to see Sandra around the school as 
she has volunteered to help cook our 
Wednesday bbq (and maybe the hot dogs!).  

Please pop into school over the next week to 
say thankyou to Sandra. 

 

 
 
 
Dates to remember 
Term 2 
Monday 19th –Friday 23rd June Grade 5/6 
Snow Camp  
Friday 23rd June Last day Term 2 2:20 finish 
 
Start of term 3 
Monday 10th July  
Week 3 Parent/Teacher interviews 
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Web:    http://www.welshpoolps.vic.edu.au 
Email:  welshpool.ps@education.vic.gov.au 
Address: 5960 South Gippsland Highway, Welshpool Vic 3966  
Phone:   03 56881460  Mobile: 0428 444 292 

Gabrielle Boyd  Principal  
 

Little School, Big Heart 

COMPASS ATTENDANCE SIGN IN/OUT 

PLEASE NOTE moving forward, when 
signing your child in as late attendance or 
early leavers from the Ipad, the classroom 
staff must be provided with the label 
printout from the Ipad to log onto Com-
pass. Unfortunately, we have discovered 
the software on the Ipad is not compatible 
with Compass and manual entries are 
now necessary. 

We thank you for your assistance in this 
matter. 



 

Congratulations to the following students who received Student of the Week Awards: 

P/1—* Skyla Gardiner for brilliant effort in reading 
 

2/3 —* William Largergren for being a kind and thoughtful member of class. 
 

4/5/6—* Clarydel Abalos for showing respect to teachers.*  

Student Awards 

Congratulations to Beau Condon and Andrew Largergren 

who have received REC 

(School Values: Respect, Excellent  & Community ) 

Awards 

We would like to wish the following  

students who celebrated their birthdays this month a 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY !! 

 



We would like to wish the following  

students who celebrated their birthdays in the past fort-

night a 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY !! 

 

 
 
 

GRADE Prep & 1 
WOW! What a great semester 1. Students in P/1 have 
had an incredible 2 terms. All students have worked 
extremely hard and have achieved some brilliant 
growth. I am very proud of all students. A special 
mention to students Kaylee and Aleea and for moving 
3 reading levels this term. A special mention to Kye, 
Skyla, Cian and Kaylee for making great growth in 
maths. 
 
I hope everyone has a great break and ensure you are 
well rested for a busy semester 2.  
 
Thank you,  
Mrs Wade 



We would like to 

wish the following  

 
 
 

GRADE 2 & 3 
What an amazing semester!  
 
I’m so proud of the 2/3 students and how hard they have worked throughout the semester. This hard work 
has resulted in some amazing growth.  

For growth in Reading levels; Hamish, Joe, Nhiam, Will, Michael and Beau 

For growth in Mathematics; Harvey, Joe, Nhiam, Cove and 
Bray 

For Home reading; Nhiam, Will, Cove and Beau 

For facing their fears on Camp; Daisy 

and Hamish 



We would like to wish the following  

students who celebrated their birth-

days 

in the 

past 

 
 
 

GRADE 4, 5 & 6  

Classroom celebrations 4/5/6 classroom: 

The grade 4/5/6 students have done some wonderful 
work this term! I am extremely proud of the students 
who have been doing reading each night and have shown 
me their reading diary each morning. 

Congratulations to Ethan, Leila, Clarydel, Carlee and 
Slade who have all eclipsed the 100 nights of reading 
milestone. Well done to Maddison, Nate, Clarydel and 
Charlie who have all gone up 3 reading levels this term 
as well. In addition, the whole class has made great im-
provements in their sound recognition as a result of their 
hard work doing the sounds write program. The collec-
tive group has also demonstrated amazing growth in the 
addition and subtraction assessment due to their work in 
maths lessons. 

 
Mr Moore. 



 
 

Upcoming Events 
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PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
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School Council 
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Newsletter Day  

 
Division winter sports 

 
Transition Kinder 

16 
 

T
2

W
E

E
K

 9
 

19 
 

Grade 5/6 snow 
camp 

 

20 
 

Grade 5/6 snow camp 

21 
 

Grade 5/6 snow camp 
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Grade 5/6 snow camp 
 

23 
 

Grade 5/6 snow 
camp 

 
LAST DAY  

TERM 2  
2.20 finish 
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Newsletter Day 
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*Winter raffle ticket books returned to school by Mondayt 19th June 2023 please. 
 

* Please ensure you use the sign in/out Ipad when visiting the school. If student related the label 
printout must be given to classroom staff for entry to Compass. Use Quickcode if system has regis-
tered your information previously. 
 

* Red school beanies available for purchase from the Uniform shop as the weather is getting colder. 
 

* If you have any bus/student pickup changes, please contact the school by 3pm to ensure changes 
take place and the  supervising teacher/s notified. 

Reminders 

June 2023 

July 2023 





 

WDPS VACATION CARE 





 

Parents & Friends Association (PFA) 

TERM 2 

BBQ  
WEDNESDAYS 

ORDERS IN BY 
WEDNESDAY 

9AM 

PFA wishes to advise that raffle 
tickets for the Winter raffle are 
due back Monday 19th June 2023  

SCHOOL BBQ ROSTER  
Term 2 
 
Wed 14th June - Jayde 
Wed 21 June - TBC -helper needed  
 

**Helpers needed**.  
Please contact Emma Pyke 
if your are able to help. 

 
WDPS HOTDOG ORDER FORM 

NAME: _________________________________________________ 

  Description $ QTY  Total $ 

Hotdog   $2.00 ea     

Drink Choc/Straw/Plain Milk $1.00 ea     

  Juice Box $1.00 ea     

Icy Poles Various Flavours $0.50 ea     

        $ 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

FRIDAY LUNCH 
ORDERS 
 

Calling all your tried, tested & most loved reci-
pes! 
 
WDPS PFA would like to create a 'WDPS Recipe Book' so if 
you have a fabulous recipe that everyone loves or that 
you're famous for or that has been passed down 
through generations we would love a copy for our book. (Make 
sure you add your name to it and if it came from a Great Grand-
mother or Pop or an Aunt or a well known Community member 
or so on). 
 
We want to get to the grass roots of our community so if you 
know of someone with "the best' we would love to publish it. 
 
This will be an ongoing project until we have enough to com-
plete our recipe book. 
 
Please give to Lisa or Stacey or straight to the office. 
 
We look forward to seeing all those amazing recipes. 
 
Lisa Van Kuyk 





 



 
 
 

South Gippsland Shire Council is developing a new Children and Families Plan as part 
of their commitment to supporting children and families to feel they belong and can be 
happy, healthy, and develop to their full potential. The Plan will concentrate upon chil-
dren aged up to 12 years and their families, and they will develop the Plan in partner-
ship with service providers and our community.  I have stepped onto the steering group 
as a representative and voice of our community and school to help develop the Munici-
pal Early Years Plan (MEYP) for South Gippsland.   
 
The Municipal Early Years Plan will focus on and include children and families from 
birth to 12 years of age and foster a whole-of-community, whole-of-systems approach to 
build community capacity and capability. It will aim to address the underlying causes of 
inequity and vulnerability of children and families and focus on prevention, equity, 
health, and long-term social and educational outcomes for children. 
 
At school students have been working through their ideas of what they would like to see 
in our community.  We are asking families to have they say too.  
 
Below are links to key events/surveys.  Please have a look and be a voice for our com-
munity.  I have attached a hard copy of the survey if you are unable to access it 
online.  All hard copy surveys can be returned to the school, and I will forward them on. 
 
 
Link to Online Forum: Key Dates | Children and Families Plan | Your Say South Gipps-
land 
 
Link to the survey: Children and Families Plan | Your Say South Gippsland 
 
Link to the ideas board: Children and Families Plan | Your Say South Gippsland 

 
If you require further information about the Early Years Plan, please contact me at 
school. 
 
Gabrielle Boyd 

Children and Families Plan 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoursay.southgippsland.vic.gov.au%2Fearly-years%2Fwidgets%2F405862%2Fkey_dates%23157349&data=05%7C01%7CSandra.Hoy%40education.vic.gov.au%7C380a49c576204426f00308db6c78c5a4%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoursay.southgippsland.vic.gov.au%2Fearly-years%2Fwidgets%2F405862%2Fkey_dates%23157349&data=05%7C01%7CSandra.Hoy%40education.vic.gov.au%7C380a49c576204426f00308db6c78c5a4%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoursay.southgippsland.vic.gov.au%2Fearly-years%3Ftool%3Dsurvey_tool%23tool_tab&data=05%7C01%7CSandra.Hoy%40education.vic.gov.au%7C380a49c576204426f00308db6c78c5a4%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoursay.southgippsland.vic.gov.au%2Fearly-years%3Ftool%3Dbrainstormer%23tool_tab&data=05%7C01%7CSandra.Hoy%40education.vic.gov.au%7C380a49c576204426f00308db6c78c5a4%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec33




 
 
 


